KILKENNY BOROUGH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS OF MONTHLY MEETING HELD ON 11th JUNE, 2012 AT 7.30 PM

Mayor, Councillor David Fitzgerald, Presiding.

Present:

Councillors:
Martin Brett, John Coonan, Marie Fitzpatrick Kathleen Funchion,  Joe Malone, Malcolm Noonan,  Seán Ó hArgáin, Joe Reidy.

Apologies:
Cllrs. Paul Cuddihy and Andrew McGuinness.
Also Present:


Mr. Joe Crockett, County Manager, Mr. John Mulholland, Director of Services, Mr. Brian Tyrrell, Town Clerk, Mr. Kieran Fitzgerald, Senior Engineer.

Mayor’s Summons of Meeting:

Notice dated 5th June, 2012, convening a Monthly Meeting for this date was read.

Item 1. :
Confirmation of Minutes:
Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 14th May, 2012:
Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 14th May, 2012, having been previously circulated were tabled for confirmation, it was

Proposed by Cllr. Joe Reidy

Seconded by Cllr. Seán Ó hArgáin

And Resolved:

“That the minutes as presented to this meeting be and are hereby adopted.”

The minutes were then signed by the Mayor.

Item No. 2:

Matters brought forward by direction of the Mayor.
· The Mayor welcomed the “yes” vote on the European Stability Treaty and congratulated all those involved in the Referendum Campaign

· The Mayor refereed to the recent visit by An Taoiseach, Enda Kenny T.D., to Kilkenny for the official opening of the TSSG development at St. Kieran’s College

· The Mayor noted the recent opening of the grounds of St. Mary’s for visitors, and commended Kilkenny Borough Council staff on the work carried out

· The Mayor referred to the Failte Isteach Programme on its success to date
· The Mayor thanked all who attended the recent Town Hall meeting to discuss Kilkenny’s future and noted the overwhelming support for the recent Local Authority purchase of the Diageo Site at St. Francis Abbey Brewery

Item No. 3:

Fill casual vacancy following the resignation of 



Councillor Betty Manning.
Proposed by Cllr. Martin Brett

Seconded by Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick

And Agreed:

“That this item be deferred to the July monthly meeting.”
Item No. 4:




(a)
Nomination of Member to City of Kilkenny Municipal Policy



Committee following the resignation of Cllr. Betty Manning.

Proposed by Cllr. Martin Brett

Seconded by Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick

And Agreed:

“That this item be deferred to the July monthly meeting.”


(b)
Nomination of Member to the City Walls Steering



Committee following the resignation of Cllr. Betty Manning.

Proposed by Cllr. Martin Brett

Seconded by Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick

And Agreed:

“That this item be deferred to the July monthly meeting.”


(c)  
Nomination of Member to Board of Kilkenny Tourism



Committee following the resignation of Cllr. Betty Manning.

Proposed by Cllr. Martin Brett

Seconded by Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick

And Agreed:

“That this item be deferred to the July monthly meeting.”

Item No. 5:

Appointment of Chairman to the City of Kilkenny



Municipal Policy Committee and consideration of 




Committee membership






Proposed by Cllr. Martin Brett

Seconded by Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick

And Agreed:

“That this item be deferred to the July monthly meeting.”

Item No. 6:

Amenity Grants 2012
Mr. Kieran Fitzgerald, Senior Engineer, explained the proposed allocations and referred to the report circulated.

It was

Proposed by Cllr. John Coonan



Seconded by Cllr. Martin Brett



And Agreed:

“That the Amenity Grants 2012 be allocated in accordance with the report prepared by Mr. Kieran Fitzgerald, Senior Engineer.

Item No. 6(b):
Arts Grants 2012

Mr. Brian Tyrrell, Town Clerk advised members of the draft allocation and members agreed with the increased financial provision and the individual allocations, and it was 

Proposed by Cllr. John Coonan



Seconded by Cllr. Martin Brett



And Agreed:

“That the Arts Grants for 2012 be allocated in accordance with the report prepared by Mr. Brian Tyrrell, Town Clerk.”

Item No. 6(c):
Marketing Kilkenny Fund

Mr. Brian Tyrrell, Town Clerk referred to an application from the Kilkenny City Centre Business Association seeking funding of €10,000 from Kilkenny Borough Council for a fashion event to be held on October 11th – 13th 2012.  The application letter contained a summary of the event and following a discussion, it was


Proposed by Cllr. Martin Brett


Seconded by Cllr. Sean O’hArgáin

“That €7,500 be allocated to the festival/fashion event being organised by Kilkenny City Centre Business Association”.

It was also agreed by members that an application form and process for the Kilkenny Borough Council funding should be formulated by the Borough Council protocol committee for consideration of the full Council.

Item No. 7:

Review of Casual Trading Bye-Laws

Mr. B. Tyrrell circulated a report on the current position and specifically referred to the need for clarity in relation to the location of the casual trading area, given that the traders had requested that the designated area be transferred from the existing location on the Gravel Walk, to the central area of the Parade.
Following a discussion,  it was Proposed by Cllr. Martin Brett

                                                        Seconded by Cllr. Joe Reidy

                                                        And Agreed:

“That this issue be referred back to the Municipal Policy Committee for their report and recommendation”.

Item No. 8:

Agree Date for St. Mary’s Committee Meeting
It was agreed that the first meeting of the St. Mary’s Committee would take place on 11th July, 2012 at 3.00 p.m. in the Council Chamber, City Hall.

Item No. 9:

Tidy Towns Programme 2012

Mr. Kieran Fitzgerald, Senior Engineer provided members with a report outlining the programme of works, completed or underway which would  contribute to Kilkenny’s Tidy Towns bid for 2012.  Mr. Fitzgerald reported on the results of previous years, noted some of the problem areas and pointed to the specific remedial actions.
All members spoke on the report and raised areas of concern.  Members also called for greater community awareness and involvement and thanked Mr. Fitzgerald and his staff for the many visible improvements throughout the city.

Item No. 10:
Any Other Business

· The Mayor advised members that the Kilkenny War Memorial would be unveiled on Saturday 15th June, 2012.

· He also advised that he would be hosting a Mayoral Awards Ceremony in City Hall on Tuesday 19th June at 8.00 p.m.

· It was agreed that members would meet with Sherwood Associates at 3.30p.m. on Friday 22nd June, to discuss the Failte Ireland initiatives for Destination Kilkenny.

Item No. 11:
Conferences
It was Proposed by Cllr. Sean O’hArgáin

            Seconded by Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick

“That Cllr. Malcolm Noonan attend the Convergence 2012 Conference in City Hall, Dublin on 20th June, 2012.”

It was Proposed by Cllr. Joe Malone

            Seconded by Cllr. Martin Brett

“That Cllrs.  Martin Brett, John Coonan and Joe Reidy would attend the LAMA Autumn Seminar on 28th and 29th September, 2012 in Letterkenny, Co. Donegal”.
This concluded the business of the meeting.

Signed:









MAYOR
Date:







